BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP

CHESTER COUNTY 1580 PAOLI PIKE, WEST CHESTER, PA 19380-6199

March 4, 2020

Dear Resident:

As you may know, the Township owns and operates the Milltown Reservoir as a recreational facility. Over the last two years the Township has incrementally lowered the spillway at the dam. This was done to reduce the water level in the reservoir and allow the dirt within the impoundment to dry out and become stabilized with vegetation.

I am pleased to inform you that on February 18, 2020, the Township submitted the application to the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation for the permit to complete the proposed modifications to the dam and the associated reservoir enhancements. We anticipate that the process for this permit approval will be completed in approximately six (6) months. Consequently, construction would be scheduled to begin in 2021.

Additional information on the Milltown Dam is available under the "About Us" tab on the Township website (www.eastgoshen.org).

Sincerely,

Louis F. Smith, Jr.

Township Manager